Friendship agreement between

the Diocese of Nidaros within the Church of Norway

and

the Western synod of the Ethiopian Evangelical Church Mekane Yesus

The Western synod of the Ethiopian Evangelical Church Mekane Yesus and the Diocese of Nidaros within the Church of Norway (through the Diocesan Council) have agreed upon forming a friendship agreement between our two churches.

Our two churches unite in the faith of the Lord Jesus Christ. We recognize that there are differences between our two countries, but through the mutual understanding of our cultures we consider each other as people of God, united in the universal Church.
History

The friendship agreement was initiated in 2004 and was renewed in 2008. Until now there have been 5 visits from Ethiopia to Norway and 5 visits from Norway to Ethiopia. There has been regular contact by letters, email and telephone.
Objectives of this agreement

Through this agreement we wish to share our Christian faith and life. We will promote friendship and the mutual understanding of our two cultures and ways of life, and so inspire each other to fulfil the commission given to our churches.

· We want to connect local congregations to the universal Church 

· We want to increase the mutual understanding and love between our different churches/congregations
· We want to share information, spiritual incitements and experiences, which may enrich, develop and renew life in our churches

· We want to underline the necessity of the missionary commission given to the Church

Initiatives

· We will exchange at least two letters a year, containing:

· Information about the political and social situation in our region

· News of a positive and inspirational character concerning individuals and congregations

· Reports about problems or particular challenges within the church

· We will pray for each other in our worship services and during other events in the diocese /synod

· We will arrange visits from Ethiopia to Norway, and from Norway to Ethiopia, with special emphasis on church workers such as pastors, diacons, evangelists and other ministries.
· We want to cooperate with a project of global development issue regarding food situation, which has relevance in our communities and show how we are connected in a global world.
· The Diocese of Nidaros will challenge its parishes to enter into a mission project agreement, amongst others, the Norwegian Missionary Society in the EECMY.
· The Diocese of Nidaros will build a special relation to groups/congregations from the diaspora of EECMY living in Trøndelag. 
Projects

The Diocese of Nidaros works in missionary and aid projects through the Norwegian Missionary Society, Norwegian Church Aid and other organisations. All assistance, both financial or through personnel will normally be made through these organisations.
However, pastor consultations and other related activities in Western Synod of minor category can be supported by the diocese of Nidaros when circumstances permit.
Evaluation

After 4 years the two churches will evaluate the experiences achieved through this friendship agreement, with the purpose of its continuance.

